CHIPPENHAM PARISH COUNCIL Summary of Minutes from Ordinary Council Meeting held on Tuesday 4th November 2014

Play Areas

The hedge adjacent to the entrance to the allotments has been cut back to improve visibility.

The annual RoSPA safety inspection has been carried out at both play areas. A repair is needed to the click clack bridge for which an order has been placed with FLP.

The bark needs topping up in the Tharp Way play area. Mrs Hughes will organise for some to be delivered.

Village Information Board

The village map has now been installed in the church yard.

Tharp Arms-Bus Shelter

The council are working with their solicitor to finalise the documentation for the transfer of ownership of the bus shelter from the pub owners to the Parish Council.

Village Hall

The council voted to donate the £1500 CIL (Community Levy Charge) to the village hall committee to help with the cost of redecoration. The Clerk will look into the possibility of a grant to pay for the replacement of the boiler.

Dog Fouling

A new dog bin has been installed in New Street which has much improved the problem of the overflowing bin.

Newsletter

Mrs Hohorst has agreed to take over the editor role for the village newsletter.

Co-option of New Councillor

Mrs Hughes received applications from two residents. She asked both to write a short piece on why they would like to join the council, only Mr Fishpool responded. The council took a vote and unanimously voted for Mr Fishpool to fill the vacancy.

4th November 2014 Page 1